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Executive Director Anniston Housing Authority

October 3rd, 2022
TO: AHA RESIDENTS
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF PLAN TO REQUEST APPROVAL OF A CHANGE IN UTILITY ALLOWANCES

Anniston Housing Authority recently completed its annual review of Utility Allowances in accordance
with the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 24, section 965.507, subsection (a) and (b). These provisions
state that the Housing Authority shall review its utility allowances annually. In addition, we are required
to make necessary changes to insure they are at the proper levels considering the utility usage by all of
our residents.

The Housing Authority is required to post the utility allowances for a 30-day comment period which will
then be submitted to our Board of Commissioners to approve the change in the utility allowances. The
allowances were based on number of bedrooms as specified by HUD: electric, gas, water heating and
other small appliances to include lights, refrigerator and other energy usage. Clothes dryers and air
conditioning are not allowed by HUD to be included.

In this review of local utility consumption, there have been the following changes:
e Alabama Power allowances increased +3% to +5%, depending on usage.
e Alabama Gas Company allowances increased +6% to +17% depending on usage.
e Anniston garbage rates increased by +67%.

Records that document the basis for which the proposed utility allowances have been established may
be reviewed at Glen Addie’s Main office, Glen Addie Rental office, Norwood Homes office and
Constantine office during normal business hours.

All comments will be considered by the Housing Authority and the Board of Commissioners. Residents
may submit written comments regarding the proposed change no later than November 3rd, 2022 to:

Gregg Fortner

Executive Director
Anniston Housing Authority
PO Box 2225

Anniston, AL 36202-2225

Comments may be mailed or hand delivered.

The Housing Authority plans to submit the proposed utility allowances for Board approval at the regular
meeting on November 17t 2022. Upon approval of the proposed utility allowances, they will become
effective December 1st, 2022.
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Proposed increase or decrease:

Bedroom | Washington Parkwin Norwood | Fairview | Constantine | Tinsley
1 18 18 19 17 17
1infrared 19
2 17 17 17 16 19 15
3 19 19 15 15 14 15
4 19 19 18 16 18
5 17

Utility Allowance (UA) for AL-004 Remained unchanged for effective 12/1/2022

Bedroom | Washington Parkwin Norwood | Fairview | Constantine | Tinsley
1 135 135 133 124 124
1 133

infrared
2 153 153 143 139 170 139
3 187 187 158 152 164 152
4 215 215 215 195 213
5 234 226

Utility Allowance (UA) for AL-004 unchanged from 2019- November 2022

Bedroom | Washington Parkwin Norwood | Fairview | Constantine | Tinsley
1 117 117 114 107 107

1 infrared 114
2 136 136 126 123 151 124
3 168 168 143 137 150 137
4 196 195 178 179 195
5 216 209




